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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on August 20, 2008. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns and Dick Olson. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; City Clerk, Kim Downs; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage and City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guests: Gazette reporter, John Schweitzer, Ace Aossey, Kim Sleage, Sally Nordstrom, Cindy Egger, Jan Kvach, Mona Barz, Christine Truemper, Kip Kellove, Lee Clancy, Dan Baldwin, Jon Dusak, and Dan Hoffman.
Bob Rampulla moved approval of the Agenda, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried.

Linda Bendixen requested removing item C4c a Five–day Class B Beer permit with Outdoor and Sunday Sales for the City of Hiawatha “Fill the Sandbag Flood Festival” from the consent agenda. Marty Bruns moved approval of the following amended Consent Agenda items: bills presented; Finance Director’s Report for July 2008; City Clerk’s Reconciliation Report for July 2008; Department reports: Community Development, Police, Fire, Maintenance and Park & Recreation; Approval of Class C Beer renewal with Sunday Sales for Casey’s at 780 N. Center Point Road, Class C Beer renewal with Sunday Sales for Big 10 Mart at 1225 Boyson Rd.; Mayor’s report, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried.  
Linda Bendixen removed item C4c a Five–day Class B Beer permit with Outdoor and Sunday Sales for the City of Hiawatha “Fill the Sandbag Flood Festival” from the consent agenda to vote differently from the rest of the items. Bendixen stated she doesn’t believe in the flood relief fund raiser and using tax payer dollars.

Bob Rampulla moved to approve the Five-day Class B Beer permit with Outdoor and Sunday Sales for the City of Hiawatha “Fill the Sandbag Flood Festival”, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. (AYES: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns. NAYS: Linda Bendixen)
Business Recovery Fund Presentation
Mayor Theis reviewed with the council the campaign for raising $75,000 for the Small Business Recovery Fund through the Greater Cedar Rapids Community Foundation. Dick Olson presented the results of the fund raising efforts to date and then asked business representatives and the Greater Cedar Rapids Community Foundation representatives to come forward. Mona Barz of PAETEC, Ace Aossey and John Dusak of Longfellow Square, Chris Langhurst of Toyota presented a check to Dan Baldwin and Lee Clancey of the Greater Cedar Rapids Community Foundation in the amount of $79,100.00 that has been donated by Hiawatha business owners. Dan Baldwin thanked the council for their contribution to the Foundation. The donated dollars will fund grants for the small businness’. The Greater Cedar Rapids Community Foundation has given $2.6 million dollars in grants so far for flood relief. Baldwin also stated the City of Cedar Rapids is matching dollar for dollar to all monies raised for the Foundations flood relief efforts. 
4-year Development Agreement with Pratt Audio Visual and Video Corp. and PBI Properties
Kim Sleage of Vantage Point LLC, presented to the council, photos of the proposed building and the floor plan. Approximately 75% of the space will be used as office space and the remaining 25% will be shipping and receiving. The new building will be located at 1950 Boyson Road. 

Sally Nordstrom and Cindy Egger of Pratt Audio Visual and Video Corp. presented to the council the history of the company their Grandfather started in 1939. Pratt Audio Visual and Video Corp have asked for a tax rebate to assist their efforts in the costs associated for the new building. The project rebate will be $12,000 per year. The rebate will be based on the assessed value as determined by the Linn County Assessor’s Office for Pratt Audio Visual and Video Corp. which consists of the construction of a 12,500 square foot building with masonry and glass finished on three of the exterior sides with an approximate cost of $1,562,500.00.
Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-137 approving and authorizing execution of a 4-year Development Agreement for private development by and between the City of Hiawatha and Pratt Audio Visual and Video Corp and PBI Properties., second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #08-137 adopted.
Hiawatha Newspaper Presentation
Jenny Maresh presented to the council a sample newspaper she could create to replace our city newsletter and other activities. The Newspaper would consist of 12 pages and would be free to every household in Hiawatha. The cost is estimated at $1,500 per month. City Administrator, Dave Van Dee suggested referring this to staff to gather more information. Council agreed.
Class C Liquor and Sunday Sales for Pour Sports at 93-95 N Center Point Road
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage reminded the council that approximately one (1) year ago the Fire Department started doing fire inspections for all new liquor licenses and renewals. Last year Pour Sport’s had some issues that needed to be corrected, they corrected some of them but not all. This year at the inspection there were again some things that needed addressed. Nesslage recommended the approval of the renewal license with the condition that the items left to be addressed are completed by August 31, 2008. 
Dick Olson moved to approve the Class C Liquor and Sunday Sales for Pour Sport’s at 93-95 North Center Point Road with the condition that the items left to address per the fire inspection are completed by August 31, 2008, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.
City Hall (East Side) Parking Lot Landscaping Project
The City has received 2 (two) quotes for landscaping materials for the New City Hall (East Side) parking lot they are as follows:
· Olson Brother - $9,142.00 (with topsoil - $17,642.00)

· Peck’s Nursery - $5,887.00

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends Peck’s Nursery for the contract in an amount not to exceed $5,887.00.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-138 awarding landscaping project for the New City Hall (East Side) Parking Lot with Peck’ Nursery in an amount not to exceed $5,887.00, second by Linda Bendixen.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-138 adopted.
New City Hall Parking Lot Bio-Swale Material
The original contract for the New City Hall Parking Lot Bio Swale project with Curtis Contracting Corp. was in an amount not to exceed $4,800.00. The city has received a request for additional payment of $1,240.00 to Curtis Contracting Corp. due to the need for additional materials and quantities. 
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-139 approving the additional cost for New City Hall (East Side) Parking Lot Bio-Swale materials with Curtis Contracting Corp., second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-139 adopted.
Setting public hearing date for amendment of the UDC in the land use/matrix and identifying the proper zoning district for land use
Community Development Director, Mark Powers has met with a building owner and possible tenant to determine the actual use and where the proposed use would appropriately fit in the zoning district , it was determined that there was not a use listed that reflected an Adult Day Habilitation / Vocational Rehabilitation. The Unified Development Code specifies that if a use is not listed then it is referred back to the city council for the used to be established in the various zoning districts as a permitted, conditional, or accessory use. 
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-140 to consider amending the UDC (Unified Development Code) land use matrix and to set a public hearing date of September 3, 2008 at 7:00 P.M., second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-140 adopted.
Urban Deer Management with Iowa Department of Natural Resources
Police Chief, Dennis Marks has been in contact with the Iowa Department of Natural Resources regarding an urban deer management hunt during the 2008/09 deer season. Hall & Hall Engineers supplied a map identifying the hunting area. Marks’ has reviewed Cedar Rapids’ guidelines and criteria for urban deer hunting and would like to mirror their program. One rule in Cedar Rapids’ is there is no hunting 50 yards from trails, roads, buildings, property lines, etc. According to the map, there would not be enough room to hunt in the Lyndhurst and N 19th Avenue area. At this time we have no program in place and have not publicized the “open hunts”, therefore we still have options. Marks will meet with an IDNR biologist on Friday to further discuss the city’s options.
Ambulance services to other jurisdictions
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage presented to the council that the Hiawatha Fire & Rescue had been contacted by the City of Palo and the City of Shellsburg to provide ambulance service to their service areas. The City of Shellsburg and Hiawatha have an existing mutual aid agreement on a temporary basis. The City of Palo has authorized their staff to move forward with contracting with Hiawatha Fire & Rescue to provide ambulance service to their community. 

Dick Olson moved to authorize the Fire Chief to proceed with an agreement with the City of Palo and to proceed with negotiations with the City of Shellsburg, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.
Policies and Procedures for City Council Meeting Preparation and Proceedings
Bob Rampulla reviewed with the council some sample policies he had received and highlighted areas we would like to include in our policy and procedures. The clerks provided a draft policy and procedure for council to review. Rampulla also suggested some additions to the section of preparation of the agenda, by adding “the agenda is prepared and approved by a combination of the City Administrator, City Clerk and the Mayor”, also in the tentative agenda section adding “if the items considered is time sensitive and cannot be postponed until the next regular meeting, the item can be added to the agenda by the Mayor”. Bendixen suggested adding to the section preparation of the agenda, “no items will be deleted or added unless as specified as herein”. Staff will make the suggested changes to the draft policies and procedures and have on the next regular meeting agenda. Van Dee stated if there were any other areas to be addressed to please submit by Friday. City Clerk, Kim Downs presented Resolution 99-05 approved on January 20, 1999 establishing special council meeting rates.
Discussion – Non Action items

City Administrator, Dave Van Dee reported that the Water Department has submitted information to have a water rate study completed and to include sewer information for the study.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 9:08 P.M., second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 
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